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March 15, 2017 

Changes in Centennial Care Fee schedule for 90847 with or without HK 

Presbyterian Health Plan Inc. (Presbyterian) is committed to ensuring providers have the necessary 

information for correct claim submission and payment. This communication is to provide details about 

Supplement 16-14, issued Dec. 22, 2016, by the New Mexico Human Services Department, Medical 

Assistance Division (HSD/MAD). One of the changes noted in the supplement was regarding code 

90847, with or without HK, and is summarized below.  

Procedure 

Code 
Action MD/DO PHD 

PHD with 

prescriptive 

authority 

Master's 

Level for 

Independent 

and Non-

Independent 

Licensure 

Types 

Clinical 

Psychiatric 

Nurse 

Specialists 

and/or 

Nurse 

Practitioners 

90847 with or 

without HK 

Corrected 

rate effective 

8/1/2016 –  

12/31/2016 

(Forward) 

$117.12 $92.17 $92.17 $86.75 $86.75 

Presbyterian made necessary corrections to all applicable provider rates at this time. In order to ensure 

all providers of this service receive proper reimbursement at the corrected rate for previously paid 

claims, a general adjustment will be made to all claims paid at the incorrect rate for dates of service 

beginning Aug. 1, 2016. Adjustments include: 

 All paid 90847 claims billed at a rate above or equal to will be adjusted to pay at the corrected 

rate amount. The resulting explanation of benefits (EOB) will reflect what has been previously 

paid and the adjusted difference in payment. 

 All paid 90847 claims billed at a rate lower than the correct rate amount will not be adjusted. 

In order to receive the correct reimbursement, it is the responsibility of the provider to bill the 

correct amount on a corrected claim. Once a corrected claim is processed, the provider will 

receive a new EOB reflecting the correcting adjustment in reimbursement.   

 All denied 90847 claims will not be included in this adjustment. 

Additional information about the current Medicaid fee schedule can be found on the HSD website at 

http://www.hsd.state.nm.us/providers/fee-schedules.aspx.  

If you have any questions regarding this notification, please feel free to contact the Presbyterian 

Behavioral Health Network team at phpccbh@magellanhealth.com, or you can contact your assigned 

provider relations liaison. His or her contact information can be found at www.phs.org/ContactGuide.  

Sincerely, 

http://www.hsd.state.nm.us/providers/fee-schedules.aspx
mailto:phpccbh@magellanhealth.com
http://www.phs.org/ContactGuide
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Amber Grewal 

Director, Network Management – Behavioral Health 

Presbyterian Health Plan 

amgrewal@phs.org  

mailto:amgrewal@phs.org

